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ANNUAL GOVERNORS’ REPORT

School Year 2016-2017
Dear Parent

Each year it is the duty of all schools to issue a Governors’ Report giving details of how the school has functioned during the previous year. The report for the year 2016-17 is attached to this letter.

Should you wish to have any additional information, or any aspect of the report clarified, I would be grateful if you would forward your request to the Principal.

I commend the report for your consideration.

Yours sincerely

Mr P Daly

Chairperson

Board of Governors
INTRODUCTION

This report has been produced by the Governors of Roan St. Patrick’s Primary School and is a summary account of the work that we have undertaken in carrying out our responsibilities for the management of the School during the year 2016-17.
The current Board of Governors is constituted for the period 2014 – 2018 period.

Canon Eugene Sweeney
Trustee

Mr. Peter Daly (Chairperson)

Trustee Rep

Mrs Suzanne Donnelly

EA
Mrs Leahanne Donaghy

EA / Child Protection
Mrs. Frances Barrett (Vice- Chairperson)

DENI Rep / PRSD
Mrs. Edel Toye

Trustee Rep

Mr. Martin Daly

Trustee Rep / PRSD
Gerard Devlin

Parent Rep

Mrs. Lisa Magill (Teacher Representative & Secretary)

Mr. Stephen Mone (Principal) & Non- Voting Member

STAFFING

The staff is comprised of the Principal, four assistant teachers, one principal-release teacher and five classroom assistants. Within the staffing structure of the school and adhering to agreed job descriptions every teacher assumes responsibility for the organisation of teaching within an area of the curriculum. Charged with these responsibilities the staff continues to perform an essential function and their commitment is paramount to the school’s success.

Primary 1&2 Mrs. Ann Maria O’Lone (SENCO)

Primary 2&3 Mrs Lisa Magill (Assessment Coordinator)

Primary 4/5 Mr. James Grimley (Literacy Coordinator)

Primary 5/6 Miss Fiona Quinn (Numeracy Coordinator)

Primary 7 Mr Stephen Mone (Principal) Mrs Brenda Daly (Principal Release / WAU Coordinator)
Classroom Assistants:
Mrs. G Loughran P1/2

Mrs J Beagan P1/2

Mrs F Daly P2/3

Mrs. E Toye P4/5 

Miss R Park P5/6
Mrs. B Hughes P7
Clerical Officer:
Mrs. F Vincent.

Building Supervisor:
Mrs Michelle Muldoon 

Kitchen Staff:
Mrs. Bernie Griffin

Music Teacher:
Mr Henry Savage

Sports Coaches:
Mrs Leona Gallagher
Camogie

Mr. Conor Hacket

Gaelic Football

ENROLMENT

In September 2016 school commenced with 121 pupils enrolled.

ATTENDANCE

The overall attendance for the year was 97.67%. This is well above the average for N. Ireland.

Arrangements for Staff and Children:
Safety is the priority for both staff and pupils in Roan St. Patrick’s. Pupils are encouraged to be early for school but not to be in school before 8.45 as supervision does not begin until this time. Parents are requested to use due care when driving around the school especially at home time. We request that all cars are parked on the school side of the road when picking up children and parents should collect their children at the gate. Any child leaving school needs to be signed out by their parent or someone with permission. All entrance doors in the main school are protected with coded security systems.

The Board of Governors is responsible by law for making sure that the curriculum is being delivered to pupils throughout the school. In the overall school aims of Roan St. Patrick's Primary School there is a commitment to the development of the 'whole child' through all areas of the Northern Ireland Curriculum and the cross - curricular themes. 

CURRICULUM SPECIFICATION 

The revised curriculum consists of six separate learning areas.

These are:      The Arts 

Language and Literacy

Maths and Numeracy

Personal Development and Mutual Understanding

Physical Education

The World around us 

The Primary phase comprises three areas namely:

Foundation Stage - years 1 and 2

Key stage 1          - years 3 and 4

Key stage 2          - years 5, 6 and 7

The curriculum on offer at Roan St. Patrick's Primary School incorporates all areas of study of The Revised Northern Ireland Curriculum. The School offers children learning experiences which are broad, balanced and enjoyable. 

Other areas of the curriculum
It is always our intention in Roan St. Patrick’s to give the children as many great experiences as is possible. During the past school year these included;

· Violin/ Viola tutoring. This was the fifth year of our music tuition and the children have made brilliant strides thanks to our teacher Mr Savage.

· The P6/7 boys and girls took part in the EA’s Bee Safe program.
· Unfortunately, we lost our Foundation Stage fundamentals coach in December due to budget restraints on their behalf. Conor Hacket continued as our GAA coach . We thank Eglish GAA club for their generosity in how they share their facilities with the school. We are also indebted to our brilliant camogie coaches who we always give so much to the school.

· The children from P3 to P7 enjoyed their swimming lessons this year in Dungannon swimming pool. We start the children as young as possible so the water confidence and skills can be learned at an age that will be most beneficial. 

· The children in Roan are very fortunate to have a great team of teachers, assistants and all school staff working so hard to make sure they have the best education possible. We thank Mrs Toye and Mrs McGleenan for running our reading partnership programme. This is such a beneficial program for the children’s reading skills. We also thank Mrs Daly who has developed a fantastic program of numeracy support.

Assessment

Mrs Magill continues to co-ordinate assessment within school and standardised testing for P3 – P7 pupils took place in May. The results of these were provided to parents along with the end of year report. Tracking of pupils who have difficulties continues and the tests are proving to be very valuable in identifying pupils who need further assessment by Mrs O’ Lone, our SENCO.

Special Education Needs

During the year individual education plans were drawn up and implemented as required by The Statutory Code of Practice. Standardised Testing helps to identify those children who may need some extra help. These children are tested further by the SENCO, in order to more accurately assess their needs. Support was either in the form of in class assistance or withdrawal from class as individuals or small groups.  The school has access to the EA’s Education Psychology Service to carry out assessments.

CHILD PROTECTION

· The area of Child Protection is one that the school takes very seriously and the policies in place meet Department guidelines for this area. Parental concerns are investigated thoroughly, appropriate action taken whenever necessary and feedback given to those concerned. As a matter of course Governors are briefed on relevant issues. The school child protection policy is regularly updated and made available to parents. The Designated teacher for Child Protection is Mrs O’ Lone and the deputy designated teacher is Mrs Magill.

HOME SCHOOL LIAISON

Formal contact with the school continues to play a vital role in the overall provision for our pupils. Parent teacher meetings were held in the Autumn term of the school year and the Annual report was produced for every child in the school. The school staff regularly meet the parents informally and every effort is made to build up a good home school relationship. School Policy determines that parents have immediate access to the Principal and Staff to resolve or discuss matters of concern. However, to ensure the smooth running of the school, appointments should be made through the school secretary and parents should not go to a classroom without first calling at the school office.

Parents can now download the school App from our website and subscribe to the site in order to receive letters, updates and news stories direct to their email accounts and smart phones.

PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION

Office Bearers:
· Chairperson: Mr Conor Daly

· Secretary: Mrs Roisin Donnelly

· Treasurer: Mrs Fiona Vincent
Throughout the year our PTA continued to receive the support of many parents and local businesses and for this we are extremely grateful. However, it is, without a doubt, the selfless effort and commitment of the Committee that makes our PTA the great success it is and for this we are extremely grateful. The support and assistance of all our parents during the Roan Run fundraiser was terrific and an unbelievable £8000 was raised for the school.

CONCLUSION OF BOARD OF GOVERNORS’ REPORT

Once again it is with pleasure that we recommend this report to you. Our school continues to excel in academic, sporting, drama and musical aspects of school life. Our children are educated in a friendly, safe and considerate environment and life skills such as friendship, tolerance, manners and self-discipline remain the cornerstone of the school’s ethos.

We recognise the high calibre of student that comes to Roan St. Patrick’s and their commitment to their studies and we pay tribute to all our staff, teaching and non-teaching, who as a team provide the first class educational experiences of which our young people prevail.

We very much appreciate the support we receive from our parents. We recognise that it is the home that is the greatest influencing factor on a child’s performance and as such are continually striving to improve upon home/school communication. The Parent Teacher Association continues to thrive through the endeavours of a most dedicated and enthusiastic committee. The ethos of our school is much enhanced through the varied programme of events that is held throughout the year and for this we are very grateful.

The Curriculum that we offer in Roan St. Patrick's Primary School is suited to the needs of all our children, one that provides them with the skills and knowledge required for life and work in the twenty-first century while still maintaining the high standards of which we are rightly proud. This is a challenge that we look forward to.

	Roan St Patrick’s PS


	TERM 1-2 Report

Child Centred Provision

	Coaching
	P5/6/7 GAA to end of term
P5/6/7 Hurling 

P4/5 Basketball 

	After Schools Clubs
	Daily Breakfast Club
P1-4 Sporty Tots

P5/6/7 Cooking

P5 ICT Club

P6/7 Tennis Club

	Additional Support

	IEP’s were reviewed in January and April and are completed with SMART targets. (One child off register)
New SEN Rapid Reading Scheme purchased
Annual reviews completed for statemented pupils
Reading Partnership (Mrs Toye / Mrs McGleenan)
Numeracy Support (Mrs Daly)

Peripatetic Support

	School Trips
	Primary 7 Folk Park Trip

Primary 7 Brantry Bard Trip

Primary 5/6 Speedwell link with Donaghmore

	First Confessions
	Primary 4 class made First Confessions on Tuesday 7th March.

	Half-termly mass
	Pupil’s attended mass in January for beginning of term. Fr Sweeney visited school to give out ashes and bless throats.

	Stations of the Cross
	Primary 7 class prepare to perform Stations of the Cross on Holy Thursday.

	Rewards 
	Class Trophies / Principal’s Awards given out in March
Mathletices and Accelerated Reading awards given out in April. Easter Eggs given out.

	Assembly
	Primary 2/3 performed a St Patrick’s Day Assembly in March. This was proceeded by a school Ceili.

	St Brigids Crosses
	Grandparents and parents visited school to help make crosses.

	Languages
	Le Club Francais for P1-3

Irish for P4-7

	Student Voice
	Eco-Committee and Student Council continue to meet independently. Eco Committee held a Christmas competition and are on track to sustain the school’s Eco-Flag.

Council have opened a Credit Union account. They have written a letter of thanks to go out to businesses that will support upcoming fundraisers.

	Cumman na mBunscol
	(Feb-April)

Won boys’ Indoor County Hurling

Finished 4th in Ulster representing Tyrone 

Finished 3rd in boy’s Indoor Football County Finals after winning local heat

Finished runner’s up in girl’s Indoor Camogie County Final

Finished 3rd in girl’s Indoor Football heats

One player selected to play at half time in Croke Park in August following skills day

P6/7 visited Derrynoose PS for a GAA afternoon

Won Cumann na mBunscol Quiz – Edendork heat


	Ace Team
	Sensory and auditory support workshops.

	Basketball
	Won Donaghmore Basketball Competition.

	Credit Union Quiz
	Won both u11 and u13 competitions in Brantry Bard in February.

	Music
	Tin whistle continues for P4-7. Strings group with Mr Savage. Two P7 girls performed at Music Makers Concert in Dungannon Leisure Centre in March.

	
	High Quality Teaching and Learning

	Reading Partnership
	Increase in reading age has been achieved.

	Wellcomm Pack
	Has been purchased to support speech and language difficulties in the foundation stage.

	Additional Support
	See section above.

	ICT 
	New continuum and planners being worked on.

	Accelerated Reading
	Children continuing to reach targets and will be tested again in April.

	Mathletics
	ICT based programme up and running across KS1 and 2 targeting all learners.

	Lego Project
	P2/3 Class completed a cross-curricular Lego Project and were visited by Bricks 4Kidz.

	Bird Man
	Visited school linked to World Around Us Studies.

	Vet Visit
	Local Vets visited the P1/2 class as part of their WAU studies.

	Religious Visit 
	Fr McAleer visited the school in April and was highly impressed by the general standards and religious knowledge in each classroom.

	
	Effective Leadership

	Maintenance
	New mobiles in place.

Old mobile to be removed in April.

New car park work – Authority decision granted and planning app sent on 19th Dec. Awaiting confirmation of funding from DE – John Johnston will be in contact with Mr Mone and the contractor thereafter.

	Coordinator  Meetings
	Term 2 meetings took place in January. All Action Plans progressing steadily.

	SDD
	Day 2 - 05/01/16 Focus on Literacy/Numeracy Planning development.

Day 3 – 10/02/16 – ICT Focus – Review of tasks and development of whole school continuum. Literacy Focus on Creative Writing and the Big Write initiative.


	CPD
	Mr Grimley attended 3-day first aid course

Mr Mone attended CCMS cluster in Dungannon

Mrs O’Lone attended follow-up cluster in Dungannon

Mrs O’Lone attended 1-day Child Protection follow-up

Mr Mone attended both Securas and SIMS training in C2K Craigavon

	Child Protection Registers
	Updated and to be signed by Chair

	PRSD
	Principal’s targets continue to be achieved. (SDP/ICT/NAP) Mr Martin Daly and Mrs Frances Barrett overseeing.

	PQH
	Mr Mone received PQH Certificate at ceremony in February

	Transition
	Primary 7 Transfer forms completed and sent off to board in February.

	Temporary Variation
	Temporary Variation accepted for 18 extra pupils in September 2017. Mr Mone met with Governor Sub-Committee to apply criteria. 

	Classroom Assistants
	A number of changes in personnel as Mrs McGleenan and Mrs Daly return to work.

	CCMS Meeting
	Met with Mr Andrew Aiken and Peter McAllister to discuss possibility of new Development Proposal for increased school numbers. (See agenda).

	SDP
	Currently under review for formal adoption at June meeting following further coordinator meetings.

	
	Links to the Local Community

	Website
	10,000 views since January. New APP link and email subscription.

	Numeracy Night
	KS1/2 parents attended a Numeracy Night hosted by Miss Quinn in February.

	St Vincent de Paul
	Charity thanked school for donation of hampers on Christmas week. £600.00 given to school to help support families with school costs.

	Local Press
	Links made with local papers. Gaelic Life to do a full page spread of sporting achievements.

	Speedwell
	Cross community project with Donaghmore PS completed.

	Parent Support Group
	Two meetings held recently to discuss upcoming fundraiser – Roan Run – 3rd June. Preparations for Communion refreshments to be discussed for May.

	Rainbow Playgroup
	Mrs O’Lone and Mr Mone have both visited playgroup to ensure smooth transition to Primary 1.

	Southern Trust Meeting
	Held meeting in school in March.

	Credit Union 
	Took part in annual quiz in February.



	Roan St Patrick’s PS


	Principal’s Report to the Board of Governors
12th June 2017
Child Centred Provision

	Coaching
	P4-6 GAA to end of term.
P5/6/7 Hurling.

P6/7 Girls Netball.

	After Schools Clubs
	Daily Breakfast Club.
P6/7 Tennis Club.

P6 Transfer Club.

	Additional Support

	IEP’s were reviewed in June. 
New Rigby Star Readers purchased.
Reading Partnership (Mrs McGleenan).
Numeracy Support (Mrs Daly).

Peripatetic Support.

	School Trips
	P1/2/3 Trip to Peter Pan’s.

P4/5 Trip to Lisburn.

P6/7 Trip to Funtasia Drogheda.

	Do this in Memory
	Masses over last term for all P4 pupils and parents.

	First Communion
	Primary 4 class made First Communions on Sat 20th June.

	Ceremony of Light
	Took place in May for all P7 pupils, parents and sponsors.

	Confirmation
	Primary 7 class made Confirmation on Fri 26th June.

	End of Year Mass
	Wednesday 21st June.

	Rewards 
	End of Year presentations on Wednesday 21st June – variety of subject/sporting awards / Mathletics / Acc Reader.

	Languages
	Le Club Francais for P5-7

	Student Voice
	Eco-Committee maintaining Green Flag – inspection on 26th June. 

Helped organised Roan Run and held a local litter collection.

Council sent letter of thanks to all sponsors of Roan Run.

	Cumman na mBunscol
	Won boys’ Faul Cup.

Runner’s up in Girls’ Faul Cup.

Hosted Cumann na mBunscol qualifier blitz.
Hosted Roan Cup Camogie / Hurling blitz.
Cabragh Cup – Football competition.

Knockmany Cup Football competition.

	Netball 
	Cabragh Competition.

	Music
	Tin whistle continues for P4-7. Strings group with Mr Savage. P7 Coffee Afternoon concert – Wednesday 21st June.

	Cycling Proficiency
	Completed by all P7’s  - Mrs O’Lone led scheme.




	
	High Quality Teaching and Learning

	Reading Partnership
	Increase in reading age has been achieved.

	Wellcomm Pack
	Has been purchased to support speech and language difficulties in the foundation stage.

	Literacy/Numeracy Packs
	Purchased to support all ability levels – extension work.

	ICT 
	New continuum completed.

	Accelerated Reading
	Children continuing to reach targets and final testing to take place in June.

	Mathletics
	ICT based program coming to an end for the year - targets all learners.

	First Aid Training
	For all Primary 7’s led by Mrs Frances Barrett – 28th April.

	Money Week
	P2/3 Bun Sale, P5/6/7 Bring and Buy Sale, various money-linked activities.

	Amma Centre
	Primary 3 and 7 completed ICT Projects in Amma Centre.

	Viking Visit
	P5/6 class visited Navan Centre – WAU.

	P4/5 Art
	Mr Grimley’s class completed Art project linked with birds / WAU.

	P1/2 Creative Play
	Mrs O’Lone’s class focussed on drama/nursery rhyme role-plays and chalk art.

	Testing
	PTM/PTE/NGRT/SWST/Mental Maths testing completed in May.

	Roan’s Race to Fitness
	Nutritionist talk for all pupils and fitness session with Martin Toye – P3-7

	
	Effective Leadership

	Maintenance
	Old mobile removed and ground made good.

Grass area reseeded.

A number of doors / lights fixed.

ADT Alarm / Crane Fire Alarm issues – change of alarm company imminent. 

New car park work – still awaiting go-ahead from Department.

	Coordinator  Meetings
	Term 3 meetings took place in June. Action Plans / SDP reviewed. Revised SDP ready for formal adoption.

	SDD
	Day 4 – 24-04-17 - ICT Continuum / Audit.

Day 5 – 29-06-17 – Assessment / SEN Provision / SDP / Action Plans.

Baker Day 30-05-17 – Reports.

	CPD
	Mr Mone / Mrs Magill attended new Assessment Training.

Mr Mone attended ABC Principal’s conference.

Mrs Leahanne Donaghy attended Governor Child Protection Training.


	NAP
	Mr Mone completed Newly Appointed Principal’s CPD – Day 5 – ‘Reflective Leadership’ Day 6 ‘Leaders for Improvement’.

	Child Protection Registers
	Updated and to be signed by Chair.

	ICT
	Whole school ICT Continuum complete and ready for implementation 2017/18.

	PRSD
	Principal’s targets met and completed. (SDP/ICT/NAP) Mr Martin Daly and Mrs Frances Barrett overseeing.

	Transition
	All Primary 7 pupils got into first choice school.

	Temporary Variation
	Temporary Variation accepted for an extra 1 child – total Primary 1 children now 31. 

	Classroom Assistants
	Hours for next year agreed – subject to change.

	SDP
	Review complete – 3-year overview ready for adoption.

	
	Links to the Local Community

	Website
	Views now rapidly increasing due to new APP. Current views now 72,000 – highest ever in May 3500.

	St Vincent de Paul
	Vouchers purchased for families in need of uniform support. (£600)

	Local Press
	Different spreads sent to local papers – P7 Photo to Courier. Present for Roan Run.

	Parent Support Group
	Numerous meetings to prepare for Roan Run - £8000 raised.

Communion and Confirmation refreshments prepared by PSG and volunteers.

	Transition Meetings
	Mr Mone met with local Post-Primary representatives to discuss transition.

	Southern Trust Meeting
	Held second meeting in school in May.

	Credit Union 
	Visited school as part of money week.


	Danske Bank
	Visited school as part of money week.


Please visit our school website for more details of our children’s experiences throughout the school year.

www.roanstpatricks.org
